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Former Saukville resident Phillip H. D’Angelo, 79, died of throat cancer and lung failure on
March 9, at Columbia St. Mary’s Ozaukee Hospital in Mequon.

A joint memorial service for Mr. D’Angelo and his wife will be at noon Saturday, May 15, at
Poole Funeral Home, Port Washington.

The Rev. Pat Mulcahy will officiate.
Visitation will be at the funeral home from 10 a.m. until the service.

Interment with military honors by Ozaukee Memorial Post VFW 5373 and the U.S. Navy will be
at Union Cemetery in Saukuville.

Memorials to the American Cancer Society or the Port Washington Yacht Club are suggested.




